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March 2, 2022 

 
 
 

         
   

Information Letter no. 6-2022 
 
Dear Member Federation,  
 
we are starting the process of selecting referees for:  
 

• U-23 European Championships which are to be held in Tallin (EST) at the end of May. 
The decision about the exact date will be provided you very soon.   

• Senior European Championships which will take place in Antalya in date of                                  
17-22.06.2022. 

 
Before you select referees, you are kindly requested to make sure that proposed referees are 
not already designated to other tournament as they must confirm the final acceptance of their 
designation within 7 days after receiving the official notification from the EFC. Please be 
advised that when a referee does not confirm his acceptance within established deadline, the 
EFC will replace that referee automatically. All other rules are available in the EFC 
Administrative Rules.  
 
Please let me remind you that we will continue selecting referees based on proposals 
submitted by Member Federations, however the EFC Referees Commissions has the right to 
propose replacements to the EFC Executive Committee, when the composition of the list of 
proposed referees does not guarantee appropriate and sufficient quality of refereeing during 
championships. 
 
Attached to this letter you will find xls file which have to be duly completed and received by 
the General Secretariat by March 18.   
 
The EFC Referees Commission will propose the list of referees during the meeting and will ask 
the EFC Executive Committee for the approval. Please be also advised that the last decision 
about the composition of referees for Senior European Championships belongs to the FIE.   
 

 Best regards,  
  

 

 

Jacek SLUPSKI 
Secretary General 
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